Zoning Board Goshen, NH Minutes of June 9, 2021 FINAL APPROVED

Attendance (quorum = 3): Alicea Bursey (Chair), Ray Porter (Vice-Chair), and Judy Dunn

Meeting called to order at 7:04pm

Deck Addition (Stephen Foti)

The board has not received an application for this project. Chair Bursey will contact Mr. Foti to see if any updates are available and any actions from the board are needed. No further actions were made at this time.

Broadband Internet Update

Chair Bursey provided the board with an update on the Broadband Internet progress. The Town has sent all the paperwork into the NH Bond Bank and the town has been approved for the bond.

Chair Bursey has been contacted by the Town of Newbury asking her to join them during one of their meetings to discuss the Broadband process, she has agreed to attend the meeting.

The board discussed the potential of splitting the bond in response to the potential Senate Bill 85 and Amendment 77. The majority of the members did not believe that splitting the bond would be the best practice for several reasons including what SB85 might look like as it moves through the approval process. Chair Bursey will bring the board's thoughts to the Board of Selectman.

Broadband Letter - Funding Usage

The Board of Selectman are in the process of sending letters to the NH Representatives (Steve Smith, Ruth Ward, and Judy Aaron) seeking alternative funding for Broadband. The Board of Selectman will be crafting the letters and mailing them out. No actions were required of the board.

Bike Discussion

Judy Dunn shared her concerns for bike safety in the town and her desire to see bike paths developed around and through town. She will continue to do research and report to the board with her findings. No actions were made at this time.

Driveway Permit Waiver

The board will review and discuss whether changes should be made to a permit waiver that was adopted by the Board of Selectman in 2010 allowing the property owner to build on Class VI during a future meeting.

Review of Minutes from May 12, 2021

The board tabled the review of the May 12th minutes until all members were present.

Membership Discussion - Update

Additional alternates are still needed for the Zoning Board of Adjustments. If anyone is interested in becoming a member, please stop by a meeting on the second Wednesday of any month. This will remain a standing item until filled.

Other Business

- **Member Status Requirements:** The Board discussed the requirements surrounding absence from the board meetings.
- The next regular meeting will be the second Wednesday of July July 14, 2021.

Standing Items:

- Deck Addition (Stephen Foti) Pending
- Broadband Internet Discussion Update
- Driveway Permit Waiver
- Member Status Requirements
- · Bike Path Discussion
- Member Discussion seeking alternates and full-time members (ongoing)

Judy Dunn made a motion to adjourn. Ray Porter seconded the motion. All were in favor; meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Melissa Salinardi Recording Secretary